Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021

Time: 6:30 p.m. –8:30 p.m. Location: Virtual

Attendees:

Members	Parents	School Representatives
Kathryn Jaitley	Sally Chui	Mme. Chahine
Dacia Scali	Saul Nunez	Doreen Pierini
Makela Peak	Leon Ho	Gaynor Delfino
Cindy Landry Cryne		Joanne Palermo
Magda Dunn		Denise Wales
Leandra Giancola		Ava Marrone (student speaker)
Oxana Dorfman		
Monica Figueredo		
Makela Peak		

Minutes: Christine Motran
Opening Prayer – Mme Chahine

Approval of the Agenda and Last Meeting's Minutes

Kathryn Motioned to approve the minutes 1st Jana 2nd Dacia All Approved

Kathryn Motioned to accept the agenda accepted by 1st by Cindy 2nd by Magda
All approved

CLOSED ACTION ITEMS:

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1p-h2fTlFn9Cdl_rlsjeUxa4zRZ6xspxBl0t8G_YfOnY/edit?usp=sharing

Student Presenter Ava Marrone:

Here to represent the yearbook committee, please send virtual learning pictures or work from your child to Mme Chahine nanssi.chahine@tcdsb.org email by this Friday. These pictures will be used to capture the memories students made over this year. Yearbook might be shared digitally and will be available in print in the fall.

Executive/Treasurer Report:

Updated on the following:

CSPC supported a primary dance workshop, students really enjoyed the workshop.

Organized Boogie Dance to have a workshop for all of St. Cyril.

If we do go back to in person learning then the dance will be done in class over the smart TV on June 28th at 2:30pm. Currently planning for virtual learning and having the event virtually. Communications committee will need to share details for this event.

Need to submit to TCDSB a date for next year's AGM, the current date being discussed is September 21 at 7pm, Jana motioned to approve and seconded by Magda. Nomination committee will be Darlene Saks, another volunteer is needed who will not be running for a position on CSPC, please contact CSPC if you can help.

Treasurer:

Annual GIC investment for the Turf renewal fund where \$2000 is set aside every year for the turf replacement was completed for this year.

Mrs. Moore, our teacher librarian, is requesting additional funds to support the cost of library resources. Motion to increase the budget for library support by \$120 approved by Dacia and Magda.

More classroom support cheques were debited out of CSPC accounts. Have all teachers submitted classroom support receipts? Some teachers have not yet, but a reminder was sent.

Submitted CSPC End of the year report to the TCDSB

Pic grant funds that were not used this year can be rolled forward to next year

Kathryn motioned that money from the budget for this year be used to purchase 2 smart TVs, this will enable us to order them in August making them available for September 2021 enabling all classes to have access to this technology, supported by Tara and Leandra.

Spirit Wear fundraising generated \$300, will be delivered via cheque.

Tara motioned to approve the financials 1st by Monica 2nd by Kathryn

Executive Action Items

Date	Action Item	Responsible	Due	Status
Opened			Date	
May	Confirm a date for Boogie dance party and provide details to will be provided to Mme Chahine	Kathryn	May	Closed booked for June 28th

Treasurer Action Items

Date	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
Opened				

Principal's Update

Mme Chahine updated the group on the following:

Yearbook as discussed by the student representative.

The school is Proceeding with Graduations. Gr 8 graduation will continue even though teachers are on work to rule, an LTO teacher will be facilitating this event. Drive by celebrations for the kindergarten graduation, ECE's have prepared gift bags for students.

Welcome to Kindergarten will be done virtually, slides will be sent to parents.

There has been a change in the school model in August because of the virtual school. As of right now there are 15 classes at St. Cyril, this may change in September 2021. With the virtual model St. Cyril has lost a teacher, Mr. D'Ippolito will no longer be teaching with us because of this model change. Not sure if the cohort will continue again for next year. Many things depend on how many students go to virtual and how many stay for learning in person. Next year there is a grade 6/7 and a grade 7/8 split, all other grades are not combined.

Will our board have a hybrid model or will they keep St. Anne as a separate virtual school? Currently a separate virtual school is preferred. Final decisions will be made in August when parents have submitted their decision regarding in person or virtual to the board.

Principal's Action Items

Date Opened	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
June	Communicate Boogie Dance Event Details via School Messenger	Principal	June	Open
June	Communicate Spirit Wear Details	Principal	June	Open
June	Inquire with Edge Imaging for photo retrieval and communication for parents	Principal	June	Open

Sub-Committee Updates

In Greening: Action Items:

Date Opened	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
Mar	Connect with Steph TCDSB rep regarding topping up the mulch and construction plans for the front yard	Cindy	April	Ongoing
Mar	Local city councillor's office is looking to meet with CSPC on greening projects and potential funding for green space Jessie James is the city contact	Lead needed	May	Open
Apr	Volunteers needed to help with Pollinator Garden Grant	Community Members	May	Paused until the fall

Update:

Planters at school are complete

Playground update, there was a meeting with Steph the TCDSB representative, who informed us that St.Cyril was allocated an extra \$15K, budget is now \$27K. Discussing work to begin in the summer, or in the fall. Planning includes seating around the yard, a bench around the tree trunks, engineered mulch on the new side.

TRCA has given St.Cyril an unlimited amount of shrubs to be used anywhere on school property. The willow wall has died and these shrubs can be a potential fix. Shrubs can be planted anywhere in the school yard, we cannot dig out hard surfaces but other areas are a possibility.

Volunteers for the Pollinator garden certification via the City of Toronto are still needed. This pollinator garden work will begin in the fall.

Communications:

Communications: Action Items

Date Opened	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
June	Boogie Dance Virtual Event	Magda/Oxana	June	Pdf will be provided to send out communications to parents

Update:

Will be communicating the Boogie Dance event, a pdf from the vendor will be provided.

Events: Action Items

Date	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
Opened				

EVENTS:

No updates

OAPCE-

Provincial OAPCE had their virtual conference, featuring several free webinars by Catholic Education professionals; these resources can still be viewed on the OAPCE website.

Upcoming OAPCE meeting with the Director and Associate Director of TCDSB to discuss September 2021 reopening plans on Monday June 7th at 7:00pm.

Fundraising:

Action Items

Date	Action Item	Responsible	Due	Status
Opened			Date	

DEC	Looking into community donations and sponsorship, with a CSPC letterhead businesses will donate to the school	Fundraising Committee	Ongoing	Ongoing
April	Spiritwear, explore possibilities of a second campaign in June for BAck to School	Leandra	MAR	Open Closed
June	Send Spirit Wear communication to Mme Chahine to be shared with parents via School Messenger	Leandra/ Allison	June	Open

Update: Spiritwear generated 14 orders with a profit of \$300. Now we have an online store that can be leveraged for the future. We can make it available over the summer in prep for back to school. This will also allow us to include our new kindergarten families. A cutoff date will need to be established.

Motion to continue spirit wear fundraiser over the summer, approved by Cindy and Allison. Send spiritwear communication to Mme. Chahine so she can share it over school messenger.

Student ED & Wellness: Action Items

Date Opened	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status
Dec	Virtual Student Event	Makeala	Ongoing	Brainstorm for different student events to allow students to connect and practise their french speaking skills online.

Update: No update.

Parent Involvement:

Date Opened	Action Item	Responsible	Due Date	Status

Update: No update

AOB: Should parents contact Edge Imaging directly for school photos? Mme Chahine will follow up with them as they should send info to parents.

Welcome to school BBQ is postponed until protocols for the September 2021 school year have been established.

Many messages of appreciation for the staff, students and parent community for all their efforts and support this year and always. St. Cyril is a special and supportive community.

Jana motioned to adjourn the meeting 1st by Dacia 2nd by Kathryn

Last meeting for this school year AGM September 21, 2021 at 7pm